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A big step has been made towards designing the programme for the first part of the 

upcoming season. The Horse Racing Division has proposed the distances and values for the 

first 12 meetings to representatives of the trainers and of the Mauritius Turf Club Sports and 

Leisure, during a working session at Newton Tower, Port-Louis, this Tuesday, February 22, 

2022. The distances and ratings were the subject of long discussions before being finalised. 

 

Wayne Wood, Head of the Horse Racing Division, chaired the meeting and had the 

handicapper, Subramaniyam Mahendher, by his side. Jean Marc Halbwachs participated for 

the Mauritius Turf Club Sports and Leisure. Samraj Mahadia, Vincent Allet and Preetam 

Daby were the spokespersons for the trainers. 

 

The programme will be communicated to the trainers in a meeting to be held in a near 

future so that they can plan the first three months of the campaign as soon as possible. The 

racing season will start on April 9. 
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